

### **Upcoming Programs**

July 19, 2022 Tina Pugh HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital

July 26, 2022 Larry Klaybor Larry & Friends



### **Birthdays**

Douglas Jones July 22nd

### Wedding Anniversaries

Patrick & Selena Hayle July 31st



### **Years of Service**

John Linge 32 Years Carol Studdard 29 Years Bob Brown 25 Years

# The COG

2022-23 #3

# Club Program - July 19, 2022

**HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital** 



Tina Pugh, Vice President of Operations

Tina has been with HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital since November 2021 and will be discussing the growth and changes of healthcare in Clay County.



Wayne Bolla 18 Years Lisa Ashworth 10 Years Patrick Hayle 5 Years Nicole Hepler 4 Years Jerry Agresti 3 Years **Bo Norton** 2 Years Mike Rubel 2 Years Makayla Buchanan 2 Years Yul McNair 1 Year

Diane Hutchings

1 Year

HCA Florida Orange Park Hospital formally Orange Park Medical Center founded in 1974

"As part of HCA Healthcare, Florida's largest healthcare provider — we continue to take a leading role in fundamentally transforming how healthcare is provided. We also work in partnership with other organizations to provide a wide range of community benefit programs and services."

## **Rotary News**

### Rotary History - Why the Rotary year begins on July 1st

Ever wonder why July 1<sup>st</sup> is the beginning of the Rotary year? Initially, our conventions played a key role in determining the start date of our fiscal and administrative year.

Rotary's first fiscal year began the day after the first convention ended, on August 18, 1910. The 1911-12 fiscal year also related to the convention, beginning with the first day of the 1911 convention on August 21<sup>st</sup>.

The next August, the Board of Directors ordered an audit of the International Association of Rotary Clubs' finances. The auditors recommended that the organization end its fiscal year on June 30<sup>th</sup> to give the secretary and treasurer time to prepare a financial statement for the convention and board, and to determine the proper number of club delegates to the convention.

The executive committee agreed and in April 1913, designated June 30<sup>th</sup> as the end of the fiscal year. This also allowed for changes to the schedule for reporting club membership and payments. Even The Rotarian changed its volume numbering system to correspond to the fiscal year (beginning with Volume 5, No. 1 in July 1914).

Rotary continued to hold its annual conventions in July or August until 1917. Delegates to the 1916 event in Cincinnati, Ohio, USA, approved a resolution to hold future conventions in June, mainly because of the heat in cities where most of them occurred. The next one was held 17-21 June in Atlanta, Georgia.

The term "Rotary year" has been used to signify Rotary's annual administrative period since at least 1913. An article in The Rotarian that July noted, "The Rotary year that is rapidly drawing to a close has been signalized by several highly successful joint meetings of Clubs that are so situated as to assemble together easily and conveniently."

Since the executive committee's decision in 1913, the end of the Rotary year has remained June 30<sup>th</sup>.

## **President's Message**

Dear Rotarians,

I want to thank all of those who attended last week's Club Assembly. We covered a lot of ground and in the process, received many meaningful suggestions. As was mentioned, your Board will analyze the comments from the meeting and the results from the survey in order to provide recommendations. I expect to have this available for presentation in August.

For those who could not attend the meeting but have suggestions that you feel might help the club, please send them to me and I will pass them on to the Board.

Thank you again for all that you do for our Club and Rotary.

Yours in Rotary Service, Bo

## What's Happening This Quarter



Raffle Drawings - every week starting July 5th

### Social's -

Dine Around – July 21<sup>st</sup> – Santioni's (*RSVP to Nicole*) August 18<sup>th</sup> & September 15<sup>th</sup>

Service Projects – \*dates to be scheduled School readers/mentors (May-August), Clothes Closet volunteers for donation sorting (July), Back to School Teacher lunch at Grove Park Elem (August), Orange Park Jr HS lunch for culinary students (September) and St Johns River Cleanup with Interact Club (September)

#### Training -

Rotary Leadership Institute – August 6<sup>th</sup> in Palm Coast District Training – August 20<sup>th</sup> in Palatka

## 2022-23 Club Leadership



Bo Norton President



Gi Teevan President-Elect



Jack Scorby Secretary



Michele Riley Treasurer



Curtis McClees iPast President



Shelley Farmer Sergeant-at-Arms



Dan Powers Administration Club Chair



Jake Young Foundations Club Chair



Teresa Harrington Membership Club Chair



David Tarkington Public Image Club Chair



Mary Virginia Fisher Service Projects Club Chair



Nicole Hepler Social Events Club Chair